
RESOLUTION DECLARING PROPERTY SURPLUS 
 
WHEREAS the below-described property is no longer necessary, useful or suitable for 
municipal purposes 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the following property be declared surplus 
and disposed of according to state statutes, including disposal, sale, transfer to other 
government agency, or trade-in on new equipment: 
 

 
Department of Fire & Emergency Services 
30- complete MSA Self Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) Condition from 
good to poor. 
6- extra 2216 psi SCBA bottles  
45- SCBA face pieces, assorted sizes 
4- partial SCBA harnesses for parts 
1- SCBA portable bench tester 
Several boxes of assorted pieces, parts, & accessories  
 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Finance Officer may do all acts 
necessary to dispose of this property according to state law. 
 
Dated this 17th day of November, 2003. 
 
       CITY OF RAPID CITY 
 
 
ATTEST:            
       Mayor 
 
       
Finance Officer 
 
(SEAL) 
 
 



RAPID CITY DEPT. OF FIRE AND 
 EMERGENCY  SERVICES  
 
 
 
  

              OPERATIONS  DIVISION                       
 
DATE:  November 3, 2003 
 
TO:   Jeri Lynn 
 
FROM:   A/C Tim Kobes 
 
SUBJECT:  SCBA Disposal 
 
The Rapid City Fire Department wishes to dispose of the following equipment: 
 
30- complete MSA Self Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) Condition from 
good to poor. 
6- extra 2216 psi SCBA bottles  
45- SCBA face pieces, assorted sizes 
4- partial SCBA harnesses for parts 
1- SCBA portable bench tester 
Several boxes of assorted pieces, parts, & accessories  
 
The “good” complete units have limited value, as they no longer meet the current 
NFPA standards.  The “poor” units have little or no value.  I would estimate we 
have about 6 units that I would rate as good.  I would estimate their value to be 
$250 per unit.  The others would be estimated at $100 per unit.  The extra bottles 
are at, or near, the end of their serviceable life so they would have no value.  The 
face pieces I would place a value of $5ea.  The bench tester is no long recognized 
by NFPA as a viable tester, so it has no value.  The pieces & parts may have a 
value of $200 total to someone. 
 
Our intention is to give some or most or these units to area Volunteer Fire 
Departments that do not have enough, or may have no SCBA’s at all.  We started 
getting requests when the information got out that we were replacing our SCBA’s. 
  


